Margaretting Annual Parish Assembly 

Wednesday, 3rd May 2011
Present:  Cllrs: H Blurton, T Boem, J Currie, W Cant, P Savill (Chairman), M Scott, A Smith, K Young and 15 members of the public.
1. MINUTES
The minutes of the Parish Assembly held on 2nd June 2010 were agreed and signed as a true record.

2. MATTERS ARISING
The following matters were raised.
Maldon Road - blocked ditches and surface water drains:  This is proving to be an ongoing problem; it was first reported to Highways in 2009.
Four Oaks – outcome of Appeal:  The appeal against Chelmsford Council’s decision not to issue a Certificate of Lawful Existing Use or Development for the use of the Log Cabin as a dwelling was dismissed in January 2011.
VAS near The Saddlery – sign still not working:  The speed activation software needs to be adjusted downwards.  Essex County Council had confirmed the contract for the maintenance of these signs was not renewed and no budget provision had been made for such repairs.  The parish council has agreed as a one off gesture to pay for this adjustment.
3. PARISH COUNCIL
A draft statement of the parish council’s accounts for the year 2010/2011 was circulated with the agenda at the meeting.  The total budget spend was £11,086.  Total income £16,064.  
The chairman presented her annual report.  Included in the report were the parish council’s achievements over the past year, its plans for the coming year and the various concerns that had been brought to the attention of the parish council during ‘democratic time’.  Damage to grass verges caused by cars and lorries, inappropriate speed restrictions for our village roads, litter and pot holes once again being the concerns most often reported.  
It was announced that Mr Currie would be retiring from the parish council this year.  Members of the parish council and those members of the community present thanked him for all his work and support for the village over the many years he had served as a Margaretting parish councillor.  
4. LOCAL CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS
Representatives of the Art Group, Bell Ringers, Margaretting in Need Trust, Over 60s, St Margaret’s PCC, Village Hall Trust, Village Hall Bingo, and Margaretting Friends gave a brief update on their organisation’s activities.
5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
HGV lorries using Maldon Road.  Mr D. Jones attended the meeting to explain why there had been an increase in the number of HGV lorries using Maldon Road recently.  He apologised for any nuisance and inconvenience caused and explained the lorries were needed to clear debris and deliver top soil to the lower field at Tandridge. 
Train whistle problem and Footpath 21 closure.  This matter is still in the hands of the Highways Agency.  

Whitewebs Cottage.  The owners have been asked to clear the site of the skips and containers.

The Spreadeagle.  The new owner has confirmed that his preferred option for the site is residential development. 

